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PROJECT FOR PRIVACY & SURVEILLANCE ACCOUNTABILITY 
1101 Connecticut Avenue NW, Suite 450, Washington, DC 20036 

www.surveillanceaccountability.org 

December 15, 2020 
 
Mark Lilly 
Information and Privacy Coordinator 
Central Intelligence Agency 
Washington, D.C. 20505 
 
Re: CIA Case F-2020-02333 
 
Dear Mr. Lilly: 
 
 This letter, filed on behalf of the Project for Privacy and Surveillance Accountability, 
Inc. (“PPSA”), is in response to your letter dated November 17, 2020 (the 
“Acknowledgement Letter”), conveying the CIA’s modification of PPSA’s FOIA request. The 
Acknowledgement Letter represented that the CIA’s record systems “are not configured in 
a way that would allow us to perform a search reasonably calculated to lead to responsive 
records without an unreasonable effort”; however, it proposed modifying PPSA’s original 
request to instead search for “records on or about EO 13526, sections 1.7 and or 1.8.” 1 
PPSA agrees to that modification and looks forward to receiving all records responsive to 
that modified request. 
 
 Thank you for your speedy attention to this matter. 

 
Sincerely,  
Gene C. Schaerr 
PPSA, Inc. 
General Counsel 

 
1 Nov. 17, 2020 Letter from Mark Lilly to Gene Schaerr (Attachment A). 
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